
From: Michelle Bilek   
Sent: March 16, 2023 3:09 PM 
To: ZZG-COUNCIL <zzg-council@peelregion.ca> 
Subject: Letter Submission In Response to Encampment Survey By PPAG 

CAUTION: EXTERNAL MAIL. DO NOT CLICK ON LINKS OR OPEN ATTACHMENTS YOU DO NOT TRUST. 

Hello Clerk’s Office, 

I just received an anonymous letter from a community member who wishes to submit this letter to be 
included in the agenda for Council members prior to the Region Council meeting on March 23rd. 

Please let me know if this can be included so I can confirm with this with this person. 

Michelle  

I am on the Treaty Territory of the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation, and the traditional territory of the 
Haudenosaunee, ᐊᓂᔑᓈᐯᐗᑭ (Anishinabewaki/Anishinabek), Huron-Wendat, Ojibway/Chippewa peoples, 
Wendake-Nionwensio, and is part of Treaty 13A, 1805/Head of the Lake Purchase. I also acknowledge the many 
Métis, Inuit, and other First Nations people as well as other global Indigenous people who call the Region of Peel 
their home. 

March 16, 2023
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Statement Regarding Peel’s Encampments from a Support Worker 

March 16, 2023 

To the Council Chair and Members of Regional Council 

RE: Encampments in Peel 

Service users who use substances need easier access to medical services. For example, when 

they visit hospitals, they should be referred to appropriate services most suited to them and not 

simply discharged. This issue happens every day and clients simply find their way back to their 

encampment to only find out that their survival supplies have been removed or stolen by the 

police or other clients. 

In addition, the Region of Peel needs more drop-in centres for peers and clients to get together 

to continue the support and community building. We say this because everyone speaks about 

ending homelessness, but we do not have enough drop-in centres where community building 

can take place. The major issues this causes (little drop-in centre options) is people overdose in 

stairways, behind buildings, and in parks. People using substances cannot be isolated because 

they can overdose and no one would be around to care for them. Not to mention, they do not 

have a sense of belonging in their own community without more drop-in centres. 
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